April 5, 2021

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Richard Marcho.   Also present were Harold Shay and Lloyd Burdick.
The minutes of the previous month were reviewed.   On motion of Lloyd with Harold seconding and Rick in favor, they were approved as written.

Bid opening was held for Liquid Calcium as advertised.   2 bids were received.   One from Vestal Asphalt and one from Suit-Kote.   After reviewing the bids Harold made a motion to accept both bids with Rick seconding and Lloyd in favor.

Harold gave his report as Road Master.   A special meeting was held as advertised on March 26, 2021 at 8:00 AM to discuss the purchase of a 2021 Ford F600 that was available through Hondru Ford.   The purchase price is $55,225.00.   They had 3 different companies to get the dump box from, but the best one was through Bradco.  It’s an Airflow Body.  The price of that is $38916.18.  The Township will be selling the old truck when the new one comes in.
Harold reported that they have been filling potholes and putting up signs.
He reported on COG stating they are starting to get busy but still need another person to take the SEO classes that have been postponed due to Covid.

Rick asked for a report from the Recreation Committee.  They met at the park and decided what is needed for this year.      They need 3 loads of Diamond Dust for the ball field.
The fence needs work.
The Basketball court needs topping, and the posts need to be reset.
The scoreboard isn’t working and needs to be rewired.
We need to get more mulch for the playground.
Ashley could not be present tonight but sent a message that Mr. Barhite would deliver 3 truckloads of the Diamond Dust for the price of $3648.
Harold made a motion with Rick seconding and Lloyd in favor to purchase the Diamond dust as quoted.
There was a question from the audience concerning how much is budgeted for the park and do we have enough to cover all the projects.   The supervisors answered the question.
Toni Sienkiewicz stated that the 2014 Recreation Board Ordinance is not correct.  Not dated or signed by all supervisors and was not filed at the courthouse.   And, you cannot add duties without amending the ordinance.
The Board responded to those remarks.

Cindy had correspondence.   A couple of changes from the Assessment Office and letter from Pennsylvania Office of Open Records giving the final determination on Toni’s appeal to a RTK she had submitted requesting W-2s for all employees for last year.  That request was denied.  She appealed and the Office of Open Records agreed that W2 forms are confidential and cannot be given out.

It was reported that the Port-O-Johns have been moved into the park earlier this year, because of the use of the ball field.   We are going to check on getting Sanitation stations set up near them.

Rick reported that the website has been changed.  We were having a lot of problems with the WIX site, so we changed our domain and now the website is gibsontownship92.com

Toni had a question on who our building inspector is.  Harold stated that we use NEIC but does not know the person’s name.  The sewage officer is Ken Laurie and there is another also.

New Business:  Harold had applied for a Dirt & Gravel Road Project with the Conservation District, for work on T405, Stoney Lonesome.  This needs to be put out for bid.  Bob Salansky stated that he did all the paperwork for this application and does not feel it needs to be bid out.   He has never put in a bid for any of the projects he has worked on in the past.  Some in the audience felt that he should be paid for filling out the paperwork. 
Gina Yarrish wanted to know how our money is being spent on the roads.  Especially the Act 13 money.  She was told that they work on all the roads every year but do bigger projects on some of the roads as needed.  She wanted to know how they pick which roads to work.

Janet gave her report on collections as tax collector.

Bob Salansky stated again that he filled out the paperwork for the Dirt & Gravel Road Project.   He wanted to know how much the Grant was for.  Harold stated it was for $154,292.00.   Then Bob stated it wasn’t fair to give that amount out.   So Harold thought we should cancel the project.  Don Twining thought that the project could be saved if it was taken back to the Conservation Office and the specs changed.   Lloyd made a motion to Re-do the specs and bid it out.   Rick seconded with Harold in favor.

Clean-up day will be held Saturday June 5, 2021 from 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  It will be the same as last year with people bringing their trash to the building at $20 a pick-up truck or car load.

A discussion was held about getting a generator for the Township Building.   Last month we had a power outage, and no work could be done in the building. If the building is to be used for emergency services we should have a generator.  On motion of Harold with Lloyd seconding and Rick in favor, they will be getting information on this project.

Rick reported that our heating system doesn’t work properly in the offices and meeting room.  When the building was built, Mr. Bartkus did not want the radiant heat put throughout the entire building.   Only in the garage area and bathroom.  The heating system in the offices and meeting room do not work if it is below 7 degrees.  Rick made a motion to check with Mr. Hammer, the contractor who put the heating system in, to find a solution to this problem.  Lloyd seconded with Harold in favor.

Rick reported that Cindy needs another fire-proof file cabinet.   She is running out of room.  We had checked into this and wll be purchasing a 4 drawer vertical cabinet for the price of $2900.

Toni questioned what the check to Tompkins Excavating was for.  She was told that it was for filling the cinder shed with gravel.

Jeri Watson questioned the check to the solicitor for Attorney’s fee.    She was told the entire bill was for researching Toni’s RTK requests and answering her appeal.

All bills for the month were paid.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM.

Cindy Bartkus, Secretary


